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1099G forms out for those who received Unemployment Insurance 
Electronic forms have been sent; Paper forms to follow 

SPRINGFIELD– 1099G forms are out for those people who received Unemployment Insurance (UI) benefits in 2018. 

Those who opted to receive theirs electronically should have received an email last Friday. Our plans at this time are to 
mail out the paper forms by January 25, but the Internal Revenue Service has not announced when they will start 
accepting returns.  

In 2018, IDES paid more than $1.73 billion in Unemployment Insurance (UI) benefits to 346,882 individuals who lost 
work through no fault of their own. Both of those numbers are lower than 2017, when 372,214 people received $1.9 
billion in UI benefits.  

The UI Trust Fund is the mechanism that pays for unemployment benefits for those workers laid off through no fault of 
their own. The taxes flow into the UI Trust Fund and are distributed to displaced workers through IDES as their claims are 
processed. Taxes will be lower in 2019 for more than 92 percent of the state’s employers with businesses scheduled to pay 
$1.66 billion in UI taxes this year. 

In 2012, Illinois businesses paid $3.36 billion in UI taxes, which means the state has lowered the tax by more than 50 
percent over the last seven years.   

There were 238,735 individuals who chose to receive their 1099G form electronically (255,578 in 2017) and 108,147 who 
are scheduled to receive theirs by paper (116,636 in 2017). 
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